
Subject: [IMPORTANT] US Tax Information
On Fri, Jan 5, 2024 at 1:01 PM PCC Office of International Student Services - Student Life
<oiss.studentlife@pcc.edu> wrote:

Hello!

You're receiving this email because you were a PCC F1 international student at some point in 2023

(taking classes, on OPT, etc.). We're contacting you because it is tax season in the US and ALL F-1

international students who were in the U.S. at any time during 2023 must file annual tax forms

and/or returns with the U.S. Internal Revenue Service (IRS) and the State of Oregon Department of

Revenue (DOR).

Please see this important Tax Information Handout to help determine what your next steps should be.

You can find even more on the tax page of our website!

We hope you're having a great week,

OISS

*The Office of International Student Services cannot provide tax advice. You are responsible for complying with tax laws and should consult

with a tax advisor if you have specific questions about your individual tax liability or if you have special circumstances.*

______________________________________________
International Student Life Team

Office of International Student Services | Portland Community College
971.722.7150 | oiss.studentlife@pcc.edu

NOTICE: Currently, all F-1 international students must be enrolled full-time, with at least one
in-person class, each term. Starting in Fall 2023, all F-1 international students will be required to
be enrolled for a full-time class schedule with a maximum of one online class each term. The OISS
is available by phone, email, virtual, and in-person appointments. Please visit our webpage for
details of hours and how to contact us.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sIbxbwYZ-ZfnBRnYXFItcRmciYSL-LsX/view?usp=sharing
/international-students/student-resources/tax-information/
https://pcc.edu/international-students/

